Regular Monthly Meeting May 8, 2003

The regular monthly meeting of the Shenango Township Board of Supervisors was held on Thursday, May 8, 2003, 6:00 pm, at the Shenango Township Municipal Building, with Supervisors Larry Herman, Richard Schweinsberg and Sherry Wehr present.

The meeting was opened with a salute to the flag.

The minutes were read and approved from the previous meeting.

The Police report was read by Chief Nocera.

Motion by Richard Schweinsberg second by Sherry Wehr to approve payment of the general fund expenses.

Motion by Richard Schweinsberg second by Larry Herman to approve payment of the sewer fund expenses.

Motion by Richard Schweinsberg second by Sherry Wehr to approve the David & Carolyn Nimmo subdivision, contingent upon satisfaction of reviewed items by the Lawrence County Planning Department.

Special Recognition was given to Sergeant Nick Ventura, for his implementation of an education and new program for minors arrested or underage drinking.

Certificates were awarded to Officer Dudash and Officer Lough, for the top DUI arrests for the year.

The Township received a grant from DCNR for Phase III of the Community Park, in the amount of \$75,000.

Public Comment:

Richard Bintrim, stated his position with the road signs not being put it.

Motion by Richard Schweinsberg second by Sherry Wehr to adjourn.